# LODDON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs S Phillips, MA ED (Open)

Silverdale Road, Earley, Reading, Berkshire, RG6 7LR Tel: (0118) 9261449 Fax: (0118) 9266351 Email: <a href="mailto:secretary@loddon.wokingham.sch.uk">secretary@loddon.wokingham.sch.uk</a>



#### **NEWSLETTER NO 18**

20<sup>th</sup> July 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,



Congratulations to the following children who have received a Values 'House Gem' celebrating their actions in promoting our school values.

Charlotte S	Greylings	Air	Independence and positivity
Ellie K	Kites	Air	Role model of the Loddon values
Alishba M	Hawks	Water	Role model of the Loddon values
Florence W-B	Kites	Fire	Role model of the Loddon values
Lucy W	Kites	Earth	Role model of the Loddon values
Henry H	Hawks	Water	Positivity, friendship and quality
Layla W	Squirrels & Foxes	Water	Independent writing
Libby C	Kites	Earth	Responsibility, respect and happiness
Elizabeth A	Kites	Air	Quality homelearning
Emily H	Hawks	Air	Responsibility as a sports leader
Felix L	Kites	Water	Patient, peaceful and responsible
Yashas P	Kites	Fire	Tolerance, determination, respect and quality
Jessica F	Eagles	Earth	Courage and confidence
Viraja P	Kestrels	Fire	Courage and confidence

#### Staff changes 2018

Our best wishes go to Mrs Kite who leaves Loddon this summer after 12 years of dedicated service. Mrs Kite is looking forward to spending more time with her three young children. Additionally we wish Miss Drewery and Mrs Barnard well as they relocate to other parts of the country and thank Mrs Bunn and Mrs McKie-Small who will also be leaving us at the end of this term. We wish them all success with their new plans.

In September we will welcome the following new staff members: Miss Cooke as Year 5 teacher, Miss Matthews as Year 3 teacher and Miss Woods as Year 1 teacher. New staff members have visited Loddon to complete induction and are looking forward to working as part of the team from September. If you have any questions regarding staff arrangements for September please do not hesitate to contact us.

We also congratulate Mrs Iyer and Mrs Khan on their recent promotions to the position of Higher Level Teaching Assistants.

#### Keeping children safe this summer

Should you have a significant concern about a child whilst school is closed for the summer break,

 All immediate concerns should be discussed with a social worker by calling the WBC Referral and Assessment Team (Children's Safeguarding and Social Care Team) on telephone 0118 908 8002 or by email: triage@wokingham.gov.uk















- For concerns out of hours contact the Emergency Duty Team out of office hours: telephone: 01344
  786 543
- Thames Valley Police: telephone 101 FREE
- NSPCC (National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children) 24 Hour Helpline: 0808 800 5000 FREE



### Sporting success - Year 5-6 football

Congratulations to our year 5-6 football team who finished top of the Wokingham Primary League. The team remained unbeaten throughout the season despite playing every match away due to the building work on site. Mr Holloway PE Subject Leader and Mrs O'Halloran Sports Assistant



## Reception Gardening Project

We would like to say a huge thank you to all the parents and grandparents who have donated items and their time, to help develop our Reception allotment garden. Despite the extreme weather we have had this year, the children have been able to grow a variety of food and have learnt a lot in the process.

We really couldn't have done it without you! From the Reception Team



And finally we wish you all a wonderful and hopefully sunny summer holiday; enjoying time with family and friends. We send our thanks to each of you for your contribution to Loddon Primary School this year.

Children remember to continue to read throughout the summer as well as practise your times tables so that your skills are kept up to date for the new school year.

We look forward to seeing you again in the new academic year and wish Y6 success at their new schools.

Yours sincerely

Struccius

Mrs 5 Phillips - Headteacher















# Diary Events List: Summer - Autumn term 2018

Date	Time	Event	
20/7/18	15.30-16.30	PTA raffle and ice cream	
23/7/18	All day	Y6 leavers trip	
23/7/18	18.00-19.00	Y6 leavers celebration in the Hillside Hall	
24/7/18	11.10/14.50	End of Pupil Summer term: FSU morning children finish 11.10am. Afternoon children 2.50pm	
24/7/18	15.00	End of Pupil Summer term: Y1-6 children finish 3pm	
25/7- 2/9/18	All day	Summer holiday	
3-4/9/18	All day	INSET days School closed for staff training	
5/9/18	All day	First day of pupil Autumn term	













